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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

The weather was definitely on our side yesterday for our Year 3 
– 6 Athletics Carnival. The day was just fantastic and it was 
wonderful to see the great sportsmanship displayed by all our 
students as they cheered each other on throughout the day. It 
was also wonderful to see so many students and staff in their 
house colours on the day. All our students who competed did a 
fantastic job, however RED house was the overall winner on the 
day – congratulations to everyone in RED house on your 
success yesterday. Well done to Mr Andrews and Mrs Craig for 
organising the day. 
 

We are almost half way through Winter and germs are certainly 
kicking in! 
In Victoria, influenza (flu) and respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) 
infection numbers are high among children aged 5 to 11 years, 
particularly in those in their first few years of school. The 
Victorian Department of Health expects more respiratory 
infections over Term 3. 
Most children with flu or RSV have a mild fever, runny nose or 
cough. Some children, particularly babies and children with 
underlying medical conditions, may have more severe illness. 
Keeping our school community well, parents, carers and 
students are encouraged to: 

• wash and sanitise their hands regularly 

• avoid touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands 

• cover their nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing  

• stay at home if unwell and consult a general practitioner 
(GP) or NURSE-ON-CALL as needed 

• stay up to date with flu and COVID-19 vaccinations. 
 

Our school has masks for staff, students and visitors if they want 
to wear them. 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Since the beginning of term, we have also seen an increase in 
student absences too. That is to be expected at this time of year, 
however I do need to ask parents and carers to please either log 
into Compass and complete an attendance notification or 
contact the school via phone to notify of this absence. For each 
and every absence where this has not occurred, our school is 
required to contact parents to note down a reason for student 
absences. To avoid these calls, I encourage you all to compete 
a Compass absence notification or contact our school early on 
the day your child is absent. We thank you for your support with 
this issue.  
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Here are some strategies that you can implement to help us 
increase student attendance and reduce lateness to school:  

• Ensure that your child goes to bed at a decent time on a 
school night - Primary aged students should be in bed 
asleep by 8:30pm and not be going to bed any later than 
9:30pm. Ensure that you have a structured morning routine 
- 7am wake up, 7:15am breakfast, 7:40am get dressed, 
7:50am brush teeth / brush hair / wash face, 8:00am pack 
lunch, 8:15am pack bag, 8:20am leave for school.  

• Ensure your child only stays home if they are sick - only keep 
your child home when they are sick, students should not get 
a day off school for their birthday or to go shopping.  

• Take family holidays during school holidays - if you take 
holidays during school days, these count towards your 
child’s absenteeism assessment.   

• If your child has separation anxiety - please notify our office 
so we can arrange support.  

• If you have separation anxiety - you need to go to your GP 
to get support, as your health is sabotaging your child’s 
future.  

• If your family requires support - there are a number of 
support agencies that can assist families - Child First, 
MacKillop Family Services. 

 

PARENT / TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
A reminder to all families that Parent/Teacher interviews will be 
happening in week 6, 16th August from 11:00am to 6:30pm (3 
weeks’ time). Information will be sent out about how to book an 
appointment time next week. Please keep an eye on Compass 
for this information. 
 

NAPLAN  
2023 NAPLAN student achievement reports will be sent home 
with each Year 3 and 5 student who completed NAPLAN today. 
These reports reflect how the students performed on the test 
days in Reading, Writing, Language Conventions and 
Mathematics. A parent information sheet on how to interpret the 
results will also be sent home to families. All students are to be 
congratulated on doing their best during the testing period which 
was held in March this year. I would like to acknowledge the 
following students who achieved ‘exceeding’ in their results: 
Grade 3 = Gurkeerat K, Damien S, Logan D, Ethan H, Deysha-
Rae CP, Hafsa A, Selihom A, Sarah R, Isla T and Zoe H. 
Grade 5 = Deng A, Ilin J, Lani D, Annika O, Karen T, Samuel B, 
Joanne B and Maker M. 
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DOGS ONSITE 
Whilst Kurunjang Primary School understands that many 
families in our school community keep dogs as pets, to ensure 
that our school remains a safe and inclusive place for everyone, 
we have in place a number of rules that we expect all families to 
follow if they wish to bring their pet dog onto school grounds: 

• pet dogs must be leashed at all times and in the control of a 
responsible adult 

• pet dogs must not be tied up on school grounds or left 
unaccompanied 

• families that bring dogs to school that exhibit signs of 
aggressive behaviour, bark, or jump may be asked to 
remove the dog from school premises. 

 

As the Acting Principal I have the authority to prohibit certain 
dogs from school grounds to ensure the safety and wellbeing of 
staff, students and members of our school community at any 
time. 
 

100 DAYS OF SCHOOL 
On Friday 4th August, our Foundation students will have 
attended school for 100 days. At Kurunjang Primary we 
celebrate this important milestone by counting collections of 100 
objects, having a party and dress up day. In preparation, we are 
asking each Foundation student to start building a collection of 
100 objects that they will bring in and count on the day.  
Some suggestions include: Lego bricks; hair ties; trading cards; 
bottle tops; stickers; straws; buttons, icy pole sticks etc. The 
choice is yours. Please ensure your child’s collection is in a 
labelled container or small bag so that they can be returned 
safely. We will also celebrate with a party, in which we all 
contribute some food to share. Please note that food must be 
pre-packaged and store bought e.g. mini cupcakes, snack bag 
of chips, lolly packs, chocolates, pop-tops, juice boxes. Finally, 
this year we will also celebrate by dressing up as a 100-year-old 
person! This is not compulsory, and students are welcome to 
wear casual clothes on the day. Some dress up suggestions 
include:  

• walking stick/frame  

• glasses  

• hair in rollers / grey hair spray 

• dressing gown and slippers  

• moustache / beard  

• shawl, cardigan  

• shirt and tie  

• handbag and accessories 
 

CANTEEN PURCHASES 
Please do not send your child/ren to school with large amounts 
of cash. Families are reminded that they should only purchase 
food for their own child. Children are not to bring in additional 
money to buy food for their friends. Additional purchases create 
potential allergy risks, may go against parents’ wishes and leave 
some students feeling left out in their friendship group. All 
students are invited to share social eating time free to all families 
at Breakfast Club on Mondays and Thursday morning from 
8.15am-8.40am. 
 

SCHOOL VALUES 
The next fortnight we will be unpacking the school value of 
EFFORT. Effort is:  

• showing diligence to our work. 

• having a Growth Mindset. 

• showing perseverance, by not giving up and when faced with 
challenges or setbacks. 

• having a positive attitude. 
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ASSEMBLY 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the Year 3 to 6 assembly 
tomorrow. See you then.  
 
Finally, I wish you all fantastic weekend. 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

STUDENT OF THE 

WEEK AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are 
made each week and announced 

in the newsletter on a Thursday. The awards are presented to 

the students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 

 
3/4 Tony ~ Fadlallah Mohamed 

3/4 Tony ~ Devlyn Goodwin 
3 Christina ~ Hudson McCallum 

3 Christina ~ Fateh Kahlon 
3 Danielle ~ Angel Ivanina 

3 Danielle ~ Levi Dobin 
4 Tanya ~ Tinjarni Kuila-Miles 

4 Tanya ~ Tayte Webb 
5 Micallef ~ Bior Pantham 
5 Micallef ~ Lani Dooley 

5 Blake ~ Isabelle Anastasi 
5 Blake ~ Brodie Buttigieg 

5 Bella ~ Sharleinah Muavaa 
5 Bella ~ April Sheehan 

6 D’Elia ~ Raphael Cabigao 
6 D’Elia ~ Isabel Harding 

6 Webb ~ Seraphina Tellis 
6 Webb ~ Indiana Hamilton 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2024 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2024 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2024 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2024. You must provide proof of your 
child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted. 
to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the immunisation 
and birth certificates may take a little time to arrive, we suggest 
you get organised early and phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school 
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FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Friday 4th August 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 

• Recycle Bread Bags – Collection Ends 

• Foundation 100 Days at School 
Friday 11th August 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 
Wednesday 16th August 

• Parent/Teacher Conferences ~ 11.00am-7.00pm 
Monday 21st August 

• Book Week Dress Up Day ~ Read, Grow Inspire 
Monday 4th ~ Wednesday 6th September 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Lady Northcote 
Friday 8th September 

• Year 1/2 Big Night In 
Monday 11th ~ Wednesday 13th September 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Queenscliffe Camp Wyuna 
Friday 15th September 

• Slime / Colour Run Fundraiser ~ gold coin to join 
in the run 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 2nd October 

• First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am Start 
Monday 6th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 7th November 

• Melbourne Cup Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 8th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally 
important that we have current contact details to call parents. 

 

 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask that any library books 
found at home that belong to our school, please 
be returned to the library ASAP. 
 

Thank you 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be  
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 

 

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

COUNCIL 
 

Please remember to collect your 
plastic bread tags and soft plastic 

bread bags over the holiday. The plastic bread tags are being 
collected in each classroom. The soft plastic bread bags 
collection point is the large box near Lost Property - this can be 
any soft plastic bag used for bread. 

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-line 
canteen orders can be 
placed up to 2 weeks in 
advance however, they 
must be placed prior to 
9.00am on the day of 
wanting the order 
processed. 

Please see attached to this newsletter a new canteen 
price list for Term 3. 

 

 

DISCLAIMER 
 

All advertisements placed in this newsletter and flyers sent 
home on behalf of sporting groups and auxiliaries are done so 
in good faith. It should not be assumed that Kurunjang Primary 
School is recommending these activities. Parents have a 
responsibility to make sure that activities are suitable and safe 
for their children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  
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Have you signed up to the Compass App? 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is part of a portal system 

called COMPASS.     

Through Compass, you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, excursions, book parent teacher conferences, contact teachers 

and more.  

You will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed throughout the school year via 

Compass. 

If you have not yet signed up, please return the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details. 

 

        - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

 

 

I would like to receive my COMPASS APP details to be kept updated with my child’s reports, school events, 

reminders and calendar items.  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

  



 

 



 

 

 

Collection Extended until 4th August  



  



 

CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Ryan  Foundation Ryan 

 
1 Sophia   1 Sophia 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Kaitlin   2 Kaitlin 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Parker   3 Parker 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Tanya   4 Tanya 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 Gatt   4 Gatt 

 
5 Micallef  5 Micallef 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb  



 



 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


